1. Hi Bob,  Happy New Year – How is it going?

2. I am calling about the SCS Short Courses that use the computer teaching facilities in Steacie, and specifically about the Winter 2004 courses in SPSS and SAS, which start in February and run though to the first week in March.

3. In drawing up the brochure for these courses, in mid-October 2003, we were given the location as “Steacie Instructional Lab, Room 021”. Accordingly, that was the information printed and distributed in our promotional materials. In checking the situation only two weeks ago, however, we found out that the new facility was NOT ready, so that the courses would have to be presented in the old, inadequate Steacie T128 lab. I think you will agree that this is a deplorable state of affairs?

4. In fact, the history of this uncertainty goes back quite a long way [more than 10 years], as we have made a number of complaints about T07/T128, as well as offering to help in a possible redesign of that space. Such offers have never resulted in a positive response, except verbally; i.e., never a follow-up. One might think that users / instructors would have some say in re-design of teaching facilities?

5. The problems in using T128 have been well-documented many times, but let me simply note the following: the controls for both lighting and temperature are very poor, resulting in an overheated room for the students, and the instructor not able to use an overhead projector [for which there is no screen and dimming the lights adequately]; the station for the instructor is placed in a very awkward position; there are usually three or four computers that do not work. Given that it seems that we do have to use this lab once again, have any of these problems been fixed?

6. I might note that the discussion of teaching facilities for our SCS courses held in the Fall 2003, started with the enquiries for the brochure in November 2002, when the location was noted as Room ‘xxx’; then in July 2003, we became very concerned about the proposed move from T128 to the new SIL 021, sending several messages to Sue Spence as Director of CCS. As late as mid-August 2003, we were assured by Sue that the move to 021 should be completed by the end of September. As noted earlier, our Fall 2003 courses, and now the Winter 2004 offerings, have/will be held in T128.

7. It is not only the SCS that has been affected by this situation, of course: in the Fall Term we contributed to courses directed by Dr. Andrew Herman [COC6260] and Dr. Manfred Maute [ADMS 4260]: both agreed with us that the situation was inadequate for a teaching facility.

8. Would it be at all possible, in the future, that instructors who regularly use the Steacie facilities be informed of the latest [non-]developments in the way the lab is set up, etc.? A list-serve could be useful?

